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The Hiawatha City Council met in Budget Work Session on January 26 2009. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, and Bob Rampulla. Staff present: Interim Finance Director/Deputy City Clerk, Cindy Kudrna and City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guest Present: Dan Hoffman and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 
Moyer & Bergman Presentation – City Attorney Randy Scholer
City Attorney, Randy Scholer began his presentation by stating that the City has worked with the attorneys of Moyer and Bergman for about 40 years. Scholer stated that he appreciates the opportunity to service the City. Scholer introduced attorneys Bob Hatala, Abbie Stensland and Tom Wolle. 
Scholer speaks of the merger between Moyer and Bergman and Simmons, Perrine giving them a total of 48 attorneys. They will continue to work with municipalities regarding annexations, code enforcement, real estate, and additionally will have the resources to do municipal bonding.
Council member, Bendixen asked Scholer if the merger create more conflicts of interest. Scholer stated, “If there is a conflict of interest, we will recommend an attorney’s office to work with”.
City Attorney, Scholer additionally speaks with the council regarding an increase of attorney rates. Scholer stated that Moyer and Bergman have not increased their fees in over 10 years. Scholer asked the council’s approval to review fees with Mayor, Theis and City Clerk, Kim Downs and then come back to the council with a fair proposal of fees.

Council member, Rampulla stated, “If Moyer and Bergman were going to increase their fees that the council should consider going out for RFP.”

Council member, Olson asked, “If it would include an hourly rate and would it include a retainer fee”. (A retainer would hold the agencies in working with the city first)

City Attorney, Scholer stated that the council needs to be certain of the quality of attorneys and their knowledge. Scholer went on to say that an RFP should include their expertise, quality of work and hourly rates. Scholer stated that he would like to help in putting an RFP together.

Lastly, Scholer stated that in the past he had come to city council meetings as of January 2008 he was asked to not attend unless he was requested to. Scholer said in going forward he would like to attend council meetings with out charge.     

Capital Improvement Project
Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna and City Engineer, Dick Ransom discussed the Capital Improvement Project scheduled in FY 09 and the bonding dollars necessary to complete those projects. Council increased the bonding dollars for FY2009 by including the Heritage Green Creek Maintenance Project in the amount of $287,000.00 with a FY-2010 completion date.
Council also discussed the current levy rate of $15.31391 and the projected levy rates for FY 2010. 

Council member, Dick Olson stated, “Council in the past have always requested the levy rate to at least maintain the current rate, with small increases if necessary. Council has never decreased their levy rate”. 

FY 2009-2010 Budget Discussion
The City Council reviewed each department’s budget for clarity and the areas that had significant increase, such as the City Hall Budget. Council additionally discussed the Fire Departments budget and the need to monitor the Fire Departments growth in regards to staffing and the ability to afford it. 

Council member, Dick Olson speaks the Fire Departments business plan and stated, “That increases are fine, but need to be managed correctly.” 

Council member, Linda Bendixen asked if the council needs to limit the number of volunteers. Bendixen also stated that they need a report that demonstrates the number of volunteers as they drop out or are added. 

Council member, Dick Olson suggested that Bendixen make a visit to the Fire Department to better understand the department’s needs.

Council member, Dick Olson stated that he was comfortable with the Fire Departments budget. Council member, Marty Bruns stated, “Mike has sharpened his pencil and has reduced his budget as we asked”.

The Park & Recreation and the City Hall budget both reflect salary and benefit increases due to adding a 20 hour person. Currently the Park & Recreation Department have two 10 hour people without benefits. Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole and City Clerk, Kim Downs have requested to combine their staff, hire one individual to work for both departments, 20 hours for Park & Recreation as the coordinator and 20 hours for City Hall as the receptionist. This would allow for the current City Hall Administrative Assistant to focus on information technology and remove her from the front counter.  
Council member, Linda Bendixen stated that she was not comfortable with adding staff without the advisement of a City Administrator. 
Council members, Bob Rampulla and Dick Olson believed it was o.k. to add staff if needed. 

Other Discussion:
Mayor, Theis spoke with the City Council regarding local option sales tax. On Friday December 23, 2009 the City received an e-mail from the Linn County Election Commissioners office speaking of a proposed bill relating to the imposition of a local option sales tax in which a proclamation of disaster emergency was made by the governor during the 2008 may impose a local option sales tax pursuant to Chapter 423B. 
If the City Council should want to participate in the local option sales tax election they would need to submit to the county commissioner of elections a motion requesting such submission of the question of imposition of a local option sales and services tax to the registered voters of Linn County no later than February 3, 2009. 

Council requested a special meeting for Wednesday January 28th at 5:30 P.M. to further discussion the local options sales and services tax submission. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk

